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CONCLUSIONS OF LAW 

 
Department policies are found in the Bridges Administrative Manual (BAM), the Bridges 
Eligibility Manual (BEM), and the Reference Tables Manual (RFT).   
 
The FAP – formerly known as the Food Stamp Program – was established by the Food 
Stamp Act of 1977, 7 USC 2011, et seq., as amended, and is implemented through 
federal regulations found in 7 CFR 273.1 et seq.  The Department administers the FAP 
under MCL 400.10, et seq., and Mich Admin Code, R 400.3001 through R 400.3015.  
Agency policies pertaining to the FAP are found in the BAM, Bridges Eligibility Manual 
(BEM), and Reference Tables Manual (RFT).  The goal of the FAP is to ensure sound 
nutrition among children and adults.  BEM 230A. 
  
The Medical Assistance (MA) program is established by the Title XIX of the Social 
Security Act and is implemented by Title 42 of the Code of Federal Regulations (CFR).  
The Department (formerly known as the Family Independence Agency) administers the 
MA program pursuant to MCL 400.10, et seq., and MCL 400.105.   
 
Effective October 1, 2011, the Department considers assets when determining eligibility 
for SSI-related MA categories and FAP. BEM 400. The FAP asset limit is $5,000 (five 
thousand dollars). BEM 400. “Assets” are defined as cash, including any other personal 
property and real property. BEM 400. “Real property” is land and objects affixed to the 
land such as buildings, trees and fences. BEM 400. In order to determine whether, and 
how much of, an asset is countable, the Department must consider both its availability 
and whether it is excluded. BEM 400. In other words, an asset is countable if it meets 
the availability tests and is not excluded. BEM 400. 
 
Asset eligibility is required for LIF, G2U, G2C, AMP and SSI-related MA categories. 
BEM 400. Asset eligibility exists when the asset group's countable assets are less than, 
or equal to, the applicable asset limit at least one day during the month being tested. 
BEM 400. The asset limit for MA G2C is $3,000. 
 
Here, Claimant did not dispute amount of assets or that the assets were available. 
Claimant argued that the bulk of the assets were proceeds of an insurance settlement. 
She claimed that the money was in her account for the benefit of her children. However, 
Claimant admitted during the hearing that the money was her assets and was in an 
account in her name.  
 
Based upon the above Findings of Fact and Conclusions of Law, and for the reasons 
stated on the record, the Administrative Law Judge concludes that, due to excess 
assets, the Department properly closed Claimant’s case for MA and FAP.  

 
DECISION AND ORDER 

 
The Administrative Law Judge, based upon the above Findings of Fact and Conclusions 
of Law, and for the reasons stated on the record, finds that the Department did act 
properly. 






